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The Enchantment Flyer 
Official Publication of the 

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 
O c t o b e r  2 0 1 5   V o l u m e  3 7  N o .  1 0  

    Tin Lizzies of  

Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM  

87190-0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the Model T 

Ford Club of America.  Individual membership is strongly encour-

aged, & available $40 per year which includes the Vintage Ford 

Magazine.  Send your membership to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 126 

Centerville, Indiana 47330 

 765-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com 

 

The Model  T  was a staple at Diners in its heyday, as brave adventurers drove their Tin Lizzie across the 

country.  Four of our club members drove their cars to our September T N’Vittles. 
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2015 Tin Lizzie Officers 
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President     Mark Dominguez             899-5628 

                                             mtford@Q.com     (cell) 264-9970   

 

Vice President      Stan Gauna                           296-0799 

                sgauna@centurylink.net  

 

Secretary                    Ann Merewether              881-0104 

                                             (c) 710-2210 

 

 Treasurer                 Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

        pandmdu@swcp.com 

   

    

Directors    
                                    

 Mark Wing                         271-8912                         

                                         msjbwing@msn.com 

 

          Kirk Peterson                     438-2603 

                                      susanandkirk@msn.com                                                  

                

          Paul  Duncan         345-1343 

         pandmdu@swcp.com 

 

 

Email Committee       Kirk & Susan Peterson               438-2603 

   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel       459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Newsletter Editor Robbi Ross.                         293-1676 

   robbialb@aol.com   

 

Web Master  Mark Wing                     271-8912 

   msjbwing@msn.com 

 

Librarian                   Mark & Sharon Dominguez     899-5628 

   mtford@q.com 

 

Quartermaster  Larry  Azevedo                      898-7700 

   dribblebit@comcast.net 

 

T N Vittles/  Linda Riel                                      459-5897 

Refreshments  lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Program Coordinator  Board of Directors   

   

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre                     883-3175 

   hinavarre@aol.com 

 

Car Council  Dave Merewether                    881-0104 

 

Historian  Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

       

Hospitality                  Bernice Young                           294-7450 

                                                       modeltdoctor@centurylink.com 

 

 

 

2015  Committee Contacts. 

We Welcome New Members!! 

Please go to our website and fill out an application 

form and turn it in with your money. Please con-

sider joining the National organization MTFCA for 

a bi-monthly magazine and National tours.  We 

welcome you to our monthly breakfast (T n 

‘Vittles) and our monthly meetings. Please  read 

your newsletter for tours, car shows and fun 

events. Welcome !! 

Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books, & other  

media ready to check out from  

our library. 

Mark Dominguez, our Club 

 Librarian,  has compiled a list of  

everything we have & you can  

access that list on our website,  

www.tinlizziesofabq.com, 

 or contact Mark at 899-5628.  
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Events for next 2 Months 
Oct 3    Hill climb has been cancelled 

 

Oct 4  Annual Balloon Fiesta Car Show. Sid Cutter , the 

 founder of the Fiesta, sculpture is now on display 

 on the south end of launch field. Park at the muse

 um and see the balloons  take off close. Get your 

 pass from Betty Housholder. 

 

Oct 8     Car show at Valencia High School in Las Maravilles 

 Out by Tome Hill. Call Mark Dominguez if you can 

 Do this event. It is for the Mechanics class. 

 

Oct 10  T N’Vittles at the Range Café 8:00 AM on Wyoming        

 and Montgomery. Hosted by the O’Brien’s 

 

Oct 22   National Tour Committee meets at 6:00 PM 

  At our regular meeting place 

 

Oct 22  Monthly meeting at Vineyard clubhouse 6118     

 Edith NE at 7:00  PM   Peterson’s and Harvey  are 

 hosts. Nominations for elections are being held 

 

Nov 14 T N’Vittles at K & I Diner on South Broadway 

 Stan and Janice Gauna are host. Meet at  8 AM 

 

Nov 19   National Tour Committee meets at 6PM before 

 our regular meeting 

 

Nov 19  Monthly meeting at the Vineyard clubhouse 7PM. 

 Annual GUY WITH PIES and election. Note the  

 meeting is one week early due to Thanksgiving 

 

Dec 5    Christmas parade and potluck dinner at Azevedo’s. 

 

 

PLEASE VOLUNTEER FOR  THE 2016 NATIONAL TOUR. 

WE NEED  PEOPLE TO : PARK, GREET, TOUBLE TRUCK, 

CLEAN UP, SET UP, MAN THE HOSPITALITY  ROOMS AT THE 

ELEGANTE AND BUFFALO THUNDER. SEE BERNICE 
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President’s Corner 
Hi all, 
Fall is in the air. The leaves will be turning their 
bright color, and then it will be time to pick them 
up. This time of the year we will be slowing down a 
little as we get ready to welcome old man winter. 
But, we still have plenty of programs on the calen-
dar to do before we close out the year.  
 
We have an election coming up that we need your 
help on. Is there a spot for you on the board or at 
the front table?  So, think about what you can do for 
your club because, with out you we can not be a 
club. We need you to volunteer to help us run our 
club. Do not rely that some one else will do it.  You 
need to be that some one else. So, help us keep your 
club going in the right direction. 
 
Also, remember that if you have a door prize you 
would like to donate for 
the tour just bring it to the meeting or a club func-
tion. 
 
Be safe and I'll see you at the next outing. 
 
Mark Dominguez 

 

Hospitality Corner 

Bernice has sent  cards to the following this 

month: 

Kirk and Susan Peterson  a Thinking of You Card 

Jo An Armstrong a Get Well Card 

Cathy Miles a Thinking of you card 

The family of long ago member  Dixie Bentley who 

passed recently 

 

Please let Bernice Young know if you or someone 

in our club needs a bit of encouragement. 

Thank You 
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HAPPY  

ANNIVERSARY !  

 

Nick and Lola Serna 

Stan & Janice Gauna Oct 26 

Linda Riel 10/2 

Susan Wing 10/2 

Ann Barnhouse 10/4 

Doug  Rappuhn 10/6 

Carlos Nevarez  10/9 

Paul Beck 10/10 

Gayle Gaines 10/14 

Philip Lance 10/15 

Jim Mc Kinstry  10/17 

Allison Berglund 10/19 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!!         

Dan Rochford  10/21 

Skip Dunn 10/24 

Tom Mac Gugan 10/28 

Lola Serna 10/29        

Herbert Padgett 10/29 

Please join me in a celebration of life and tile dedication for Dean C. Van Doren 
   
He had indeed touched many of people in his lifetime and he is most certainly 
missed. 
 
 Stop by for a drink and perhaps share a story.  
 
When:  Sunday the 29th of November 2015 @ 4:00 p.m. 
 
Where:  Solo Club 
           2500 Candelaria NE 
           Albuquerque, NM 

 

 

ELECTION TIME AGAIN! 

It’s our annual election time and Board Members will be calling to see if you are interest-

ed in serving your club for the next year. Positions are President, Vice President, Secre-

tary, Treasurer and four Board Members.  If you are a member of the Tin Lizzies and the 

MTFCA, please consider very carefully if you  would like to serve your club  in one of 

these positions. 

https://mail.aol.com/webmail/getPart?uid=29838980&partId=5&saveAs=DSC_0634.JPG
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email lmrlu-

lubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   The follow-

ing dates are subject to change!  Breakfasts usually start at 800AM, but please check for any changes!! 

Meeting Refreshments 2015 

        

Date Provided By Provided By   

January 22, 2015 President Vice President THANK YOU 

February 26, 2015 Bob & Robbi Ross Paul & Marilyn Duncan THANK YOU 

March 26, 2015 Betty Housholder Bill & Donna Hansen THANK YOU 

April 23, 2015 Tom & Cathy Miles Dave & Laura Ferro  THANK YOU 

May 28, 2015 Dave & Ann Merewether Don Mitchell  THANK YOU 

June 25, 2015 Fran Gurule Jeff Richards  THANK YOU 

July 23, 2015 Mark & Susan Wing Stan & Janice Gauna  THANK YOU 

August 20, 2015 Ice Cream Social Ice Cream Social THANK YOU 

September 24, 2015 Skip & Hedy Dunn Mark & Sharon Dominguez  THANK YOU 

October 22, 2015 Kirk & Susan Peterson Vern Harvey   

November 19, 2015 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to Thanks-
giving on the 26th  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

T n Vittles 2015 

Date Hosted By Place 

January 10, 2015 Mark & Susan Wing THANK YOU 

February 14, 2015 Bob & Robbi Ross THANK YOU 

March 14, 2015 Bill & Donna Hansen THANK YOU 

April 11, 2015 Tom & Cathy Miles THANK YOU 

May 9, 2015 Larry & Lorna Azevedo THANK YOU 

June 13, 2015 Mark & Sharon Dominguez THANK YOU 

July 11, 2015 Dave & Ann Merewether THANK YOU 

August 1, 2015 Betty Housholder THANK YOU 

September 12, 
2015 Linda Riel THANK YOU 

October 10, 2015 Neil & MaryAnn O'Brien The Range Café @ 4401 Wyoming & Montgomery 

November 14, 2015 Stan & Janice Gauna K & I Diner on South Broadway 

December  No Breakfast  No Breakfast  
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For Sale & Want Ads 

For Sale:  Linda Riel is selling LuLu Belle, her  Burgundy 1926  Four Door Sedan for $11,000. It is very well 

maintained, has new tires, carpet and some parts. Please call her at  459-5897 if interested.   

For Sale:   Bought a new 2door. Haven’t got room for my Fire Truck !  New wooden body, has siren, bell, new 

seat, some fire hose, steps to access back, new gas tank, water tank. Seen at Rich Ford in March and at 4th 

of July parade.  Call Bob Ross at 293-1676 for more information 

A friend of mine, Rick Weatherbee,  would like to sell his Model T project car.  It has wire wheels and a Ruck-

stell.  The $7500 price seems right  contact  VERN or PAT WILLAN if interested 

For Sale: 1926 rear fenders (2) for Coupe, Roadster or Roadster PU and 1 front fender for any year. For Sale 

Cheap. Must pick up in CO. Call Brian Dean at 505-573-7024 if interested. 

 For sale, nicely restored 1925 NM FRONT license plate  $125; suitable for YOM. Steve Suttle 828 2165 

For Sale:  Wood wheel rims 30 x 3 1/2” non demountable 1913/24 $65.00 each ; Non demountable rims 30 x 

3 steel felloes  $90, ; 1917/25 rims  $55 each ; early to mid 1926 rims $60 each; complete front or rear wheel 

kits 1917/25., for kit brochure, Call John Hayne  505-294-4434 

 

  
 

CHAMA VALLEY TOUR PHOTO CONTEST 
 

Being one of the most  picturesque  areas in our state, the tour committee decided to have a photo 
contest  for the participants.  The categories were:  People, Landscape and Transportation. One photo 
was submitted  in each category by participants.  We had submissions from:  Larry Azevedo, Russell 
Dilts, Julie Dilts, Paul Duncan, Marilyn Duncan, Fran Gurule, Ann Merewether, Tom Miles, Bob Ross 
and Mark Wing.  The photos were printed and placed on a board without names on them then the 
club members voted on them. The winners were: 
People: 
1st Place, Marilyn Duncan who received an Indian pot donated from Che` Johnson in Chama 
2nd place, Bob Ross 
3rd place Larry Azevedo 
Landscape: 
1st place, Larry Azevedo who received a ceramic plate made by the resident artist of 3 Ravens in TA 
2nd place, Ann Merewether 
3rd place, Russell Dilts 
Transportation: 
1st place, Larry Azevedo who declined the prize 
2nd place, Marilyn Duncan who also declined the prize 
3rd place, Ann Merewether who received the prize of a Book on the C&TSRR donated by Dave Ferro 
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T N ‘Vittles at Denny’s 

With 4 cars present and 20 people, the group enjoyed a breakfast at Denny’s on San Antonio.  The food was 

good and service could not be complained about. Thanks to Linda for setting this one up. 

MONTH IN RECAP 

Our club has been kept very busy this year. Our Website and word of mouth has spread the 

news that we are happy to show our cars around town. These are  the places the Tin Lizzies 

have been spotted in September.   

New Mexico State Fair, annual Old Car Show.  We did the Take Apart Car three times for the 

spectators.  Vaughn Rockafellow received a ribbon from the Fair for his long time liaison be-

tween our club and the Fair. Congratulations Vaughn 

Encino Terrace Senior Care, several cars were on hand to shuttle visitors from the parking lot 

to the festival grounds. Lorna, Janice and Sharon won door prizes. Our club was presented 

with a donation of $125.00. 

Corrales Harvest Festival , ten cars were on display  at this  annual festival. Headed up by Lar-

ry Azevedo, our cars were on static display for all to see. A good time was had by all who par-

ticipated. 

We do have fun at these events and we educate people on what autos were like in the 

1920’s.  Please join us in our future events and thanks to all who participated this month.   
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NEW MEXICO STATE FAIR  2015  

With the theme of “What a Great Fair”, one would have had to be a Grinch not to 

enjoy it this year. The weather was great and crowds were abundant, especially 

when the Tin Lizzies’  “Take apart car” was on. The women in our club, challenged 

the men to a duel. Who could do a better job?  In the end the women won because 

the men left bolts, washers and who knows what else , off the car. They may have 

done it in less minutes, but they didn’t get it right!  Congratulations Ladies! 

Our cars lined up on Main Street 
O’Brien’s firetruck anchored  our line of cars 

The Tin Lizzie always brings lots of attention  to the Vintage car show. The most 

often asked question?  Is it fun?  Do you have to crank it? How far can you drive 

it?  Ford’s most popular color may have been black, but we have yellow, burgun-

dy, green and red in our line up. 
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The ladies worked hard at installing the 

engine in the frame 

Installing the rear end took lots of hands 

Installing the drive line. Holly is on her back un-

derneath the car while Betty helps from above 

Putting on the body 

Holly works at installing the radiator 

Done and ready to drive. Lorna drives the car they 

just assembled 

 

Photos by Larry Azevedo 
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MINUTES 

September 24, 2015 

 

 The September meeting was held at the Vineyard, 6118 Edith, NE in Albuquerque.  The meeting was 

called to order by President Mark Dominguez who led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. Mark announced that we 

have a new member, Jim Glover who owns a 1924 Roadster. 

 The minutes were approved as corrected.  Susan Dominguez was incorrect.  It should have been Sharon 

Dominguez. 

 Marilyn Duncan, treasurer, gave the treasurer's report. Expense of $110 for website security and in-

come from the raffle, Rich Ford Edgewood, and dues. 

 Committee reports were given.  Dave Merewether reported that Facebook and website activity is over-

whelming and help is needed for this effort.  Spaces for the Swap Meet are sold out except for the ballfield.  

Linda Riel's telephone work continues for those who wish to be called for meeting reminders.  Robbi Ross 

wants material for the newsletter would be Sunday, September 27.  Kirk Peterson continues to do a great job 

with getting out e-mails to the membership.  Mark Wing does a wonderful job of keeping the website current 

by posting news and pictures of club events and networking to other items of interest.   He reported that visits 

to the site were up significantly with 1,072 visits the last 30 days.  Cards were sent to Jo Ann Armstrong, 

Cathy Miles, Kirk and Susan and the family of Dixie Bentley. Items are available for checkout from the Li-

brarian and can be picked up either at his home, his office, or one of the Tin Lizzie events.  All parts are in 

stock for the Quartermaster.  The Quartermaster stock of parts is a valuable source of replacement parts for a 

broken T but need to be replaced.  The raffle items this month included a magnetic Tin Lizzie Sign, a lock, and 

a radiator bracket and a mirror. 

 Meeting refreshments were provided by Sharon and Mark Dominguez. 

 Linda Riel reported success for the car display at Rich Ford Edgewood with 17 cars displayed.  The 

weather was wonderful, there were lots of free refreshments, and some owners particapated in the blood drive.  

 Paul Duncan reported that 15 cars and 34 people went on the Chama Tour.  Three cars made the trip to 

Cumbres Pass.  The planning committee of Robbi and Bob Ross, Marilyn and Paul Duncan, and Laura Kam-

merer and Dave Ferro had many enjoyable activities arranged for tour participants. 

 T 'n Vittles breakfast for September hosted by Linda Riel had 4 cars and 20 people at Denny's restau-

rant. 

 Several of our brave female members practiced twice for a Lady's T Take Apart demonstration for the 

State Fair.  Larry Azevedo found it necessary to color code the wrenches for the participants and they were 

able to put a T together in 32 minutes at the State Fair.  The men then decided to do their own Take Apart and 

their time was 20 minutes and 33 seconds.  The Ladies inspection showed two nuts and a washer that had not 

been installed, so the ladies insisted that they be disqualified.  For the State Fair exhibit on September 13 there 

were 15 cars.  The State Fair Board awarded Vaughn Rockefeller with State Fair ribbons in appreciation for 

his years of spearheading the Model T exhibit at the fair. 

 Bruce Daniels and Paul Duncan met with Larry Azevedo and John Peterson from Mesa Arizona on 

September 17 to see and hear about the gadgets that John had developed for a Model T. 
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Thanks to Larry Azevedo, Stan Gauna, and Mark Dominguez who took cars to the Encino Terrace Assisted 

Living on September 19 where they gave rides to the residents and visitors.  A $125.00 donation was made to 

the club. 

 Neil and Mary Ann O'Brien will host the October 10 T 'n Vittles breakfast at the Range Cafe, 4401 

Wyoming Blvd, NE at 8 am. 

 Dave and Ann Merewether will be representing the Tin Lizzies as they assist at the Los Lunas Swap 

Meet. 

 Some of our members will be taking cars to the Corrales Harvest Fest. 

 Betty Householder gave out car passes to those who will be displaying cars at the Balloon Fiesta on 

October 4.   

 The Tin Lizzie Board of Directors will serve as a nominating committee to be voted on for officers for 

2016.  The list will be submitted at the October meeting and voting will be at the November meeting. 

 The Corrales Christmas Parade will be held December 5 with the club Christmas dinner following at 

the Azevedo residence.  Dinner will be a potluck and Sharon Dominguez is in charge of sign-ups and volun-

teers.  It was moved, seconded and passed that the club would provide the dessert and non-alcoholic beverages 

for the dinner. 

 Larry Azevedo provided sign-up lists for volunteers for helping at the National Tour in Albuquerque in 

2016. Registration costs have been set at $240.00 for a car and driver, $190.00 for a passenger, and $100.00 

for a junior member.  See brochure for items covered in registration. 

 Kirk and Susan Peterson and Vern Harvey will provide refreshments for our October meeting. 

 The program for the evening was a photo contest for pictures taken on the Chama Tour.  The Land-

scape category was won by Larry Azevedo, the People Category was won by Marilyn Duncan, and the Trans-

portation Category Award was given to Ann Merewether after Larry and Marilyn declined the honor after al-

ready winning one award.  THANK YOU ROBBI, for arranging this fun contest.     

   The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, Ann Merewether, Secretary 

 

 

  

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TIME 

 

Time to pay dues and renew your membership for another year.  An application should 

be turned in with your dues to , Marilyn Duncan, Treasurer, before the end of the year. If 

there are no changes to your membership, you can mark the  application as “no change” 

Please make sure we have your  birthdate, anniversary, email and phone numbers  cor-

rect before saying no change. An application form is attached to this newsletter on page 

12. 
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The Albuquerque Tin Lizzie's Club was well represented at the 2015 Concours du Soleil Car 
Show by Dave Merewether's 1917 Model T Roadster Pickup.  The T took a third place ribbon 
in the classic car division of the show themed "Driving to the Future". Competition was a 1913 
Luna Car built in the 1950's at first place and a 1932 Packard 902 Opera Coupe that placed 
second.  Other cars in the division was a 1931 Rolls Royce Phantom II and a 1940 Darrin 
Packard Victoria.  The T description from the program read as follows:  "A driver from the 
past.  In 1917 cars were simpler.  The Model T had no starter, no generator, no water pump, 
no fuel pump, no speedometer and no gauges.  The engine was simple enough that farmers 
could make adjustments and repairs.  This car was upgraded to the 1919 configuration with a 

starter and generator."  

 

 

Congratulations to Dave Merewether and the Albuquerque Tin Lizzies. 
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The Enchantment Flyer 
 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

7:00 PM on the 
 4th Thursday 

 of each month,  
 unless otherwise noted. 

 
COME JOIN  

 
THE FUN ! 

The Enchantment Flyer is  

Published monthly for the 

enjoyment of the Tin Lizzies 

of Albuquerque.  If you have 

something you would like to 

include, please contact Robbi 

Ross, editor at 293-1676 or 

robbialb@aol.com 

 

Thanks for reading ! 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 


